Minutes

Graduate Programs Council

November 20, 2013

Attendance: M. Hall, B. Leake, L. DeMarsico, K. Fisher, M. Blichard, L. Ortiz-Vilarelle, S. Roe, Shri Rao, & E. Schultes 
Excused: D. Hallback,
Minutes from 11/6/13 were approved

Results of Open Testimony on Proposed Graduate Non-enrollment Policy: 

· 12 logged on, 7 responded.

· The GPC noted a recommendation to clarify the meaning behind non-enrollment for “three consecutive semesters” and suggested “if three consecutive semesters have elapsed since your enrollment” as a revision (administrator).
· The GPC noted the need to clarify that a leave of absence does not automatically “freeze” the six-year window for completion (graduate student).

· Open testimony for graduate students scheduled for Thurs, Nov 21st, 4-5pm Ed bldg, rm203

New Undergraduate Scheduling Grid: 

· The GPC revisited concerns for how the new undergraduate scheduling grid impacts graduate courses. Members discussed the benefits and limitations of offering Saturday morning graduate classes.
· Concerns about locked doors, lack of office support, and the lack of R&R/Conference Services time slots for Saturday course scheduling were expressed.
· The Saturday option is worth pursuing if a time slot could be arranged and if courses could be held in open buildings with office support (ie. the library) or in a single designated building. 
Graduate Comparator Institution List
· The GPC questioned how helpful this method of review might be to individual students, our programs and to TCNJ as a whole.  Members suggested that a report of data collected from students would be more useful, particularly when assessing the differing needs of our traditional and 5-year programs. This data can also be used to create a new brochure for Graduate Studies.
· GPC members can expect a Google Docs link and 2012-13 Qualtrics survey results from Matt. 

Graduate Assistant Contracts and Full-time Study Requirements:

· The GPC confirms that GA contracts must be concurrent with Fall/Spring coursework.  Summer and Winter coursework do not currently count toward eligibility requirements and current contracts cannot be amended to allow for it.  This policy may be revisited if Summer/Winter courses grow in number and if programs need to begin offering requirements in these intercessions.
· The GPC reviewed the history and the nature of GA distribution among departments, programs, and offices by Academic Affairs.  Members request that we revisit this process and review options to make GA positions available to programs that don’t currently have one.

Respectfully submitted

Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle
